(The following is not a verbatim transcript of comments or discussion that
occurred during the meeting, but rather a summarization intended for general
informational purposes. All motions and votes are the official records).

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE

Regular meeting of the Public Works Committee was held on June 2, 2014, in the Council
Chambers, City Hall, Cranston, Rhode Island.

CALL MEETING TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by the Chairman.

Present: Councilman Mario Aceto, Chair
Councilman Richard D. Santamaria, Jr., Vice-Chair
Council Minority Leader Michael W. Favicchio
Councilwoman Sarah Kales Lee
Council Majority Leader Archetto (arrived at 6:45 P.M.)
Council Vice-President Michael J Farina
Council President John E. Lanni, Jr.

Also Present: Councilman Steven Stycos
Gerald Cordy, Director of Administration
Carlos Lopez, Chief of Staff
Jeffrey Barone, Director of Constituent and Government Affairs
Evan Kirshenbaum, Assistant City Solicitor
Ken Mason, Public Works Director
Maria Medeiros Wall, City Clerk
Rosalba Zanni, Assistant City Clerk/Clerk of Committees
Heather Finger, Stenographer

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

On motion by Council Minority Leader Favicchio, seconded by Councilman Santamaria, it was
voted to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and they stand approved as
recorded.

CORRESPONDENCE:
PUBLIC HEARING:
OLD BUSINESS:
BASF- quarterly Administrative update

Mr. Cordy stated that there is no update on D.E.M. or BASF nor does he foresee any udpates
coming up. He suggested removing this item from the agenda until an update comes up.

Chair asked that this item be removed from the agenda.
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Storm water utility districts Update from administration on feasibility. (Councilman Stycos) (Cont.
from 8/5/2013 for presentation by engineering firm regarding Phase I feasibility study).
(Cont. 1/6/2014).

Rich Niles, Project Manager of AMEC Environment and Infrastructure, Inc., appeared to give a
presentation.

Elizabeth Scott, Deputy Director of D.E.M., appeared to speak and answer questions regarding
Grants and Grant applications. Sheila Dormody of the City of Providence, also appeared to speak.

Councilman Stycos asked if there is a proposal on how this would function and questioned how
we can be sure that the funds the City taxpayers pay into this would be used for the City’s storm drains
and not for other cities or towns. Mr. Niles stated that the program would have to be structured to
address regional issues and regional needs.

Ms. Scott stated that these are policies and questions that would be address during the Phase II.

Chair asked what the next step would be. Mr. Niles stated that the quote will be published
shortly. Once they hear back for additional funding, he will come back to the Committee for further
discussion.

Rhode Island Resource Recovery Corporation Appeal dated November 21, 2012 from
ruling dated November 5, 2012 on Aug. 15, 2012 Fine Notice. (Cont. 6/3/2013, 1/6/2014 &
2/3/2014). [click here to view]

Rhode Island Resource Recovery Corporation Dec. 7,2012 Appeal of Fine Notice dated Aug.
15, 2012. (Cont. 6/3/2013, 1/6/2014 & 2/3/2014). [click here to view]

RIRRC Appeal of DPW Director’s Decision on RIRRC’s Petition for Review of Modification
to Industrial Wastewater Discharge Permit #1808. (Cont. 11/4/2013, 1/6/2014 & 2/3/2014).

click to view
Mr. Mason stated that these are still in litigation.

On motion by Councilman Santamaria, seconded by Councilwoman Lee, it was voted to
continue the above three items. Motion passed unanimously.

Wilbur Ave. Flooding Dirt and Drain Clean up Schedule from State. (Chairman Aceto)

No discussion was held.

NEW BUSINESS:

New trash pickup program
New Trash pickup hotline

Mr. Mason stated that the delivery of the new carts will start on Wednesday and it will run

seven days a week from 7:00 A.M. until dusk. Implementation of the new pickup system will start June
30",
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Councilman Stycos asked if there are any plans for advising the public of what they can do with
their existing trash cans. Mr. Mason stated that there will be a third mailer, which will be sent out this
week, explaining the whole program and will also discuss how people can dispose of their old cans.
There will be a staging area set up where people can drop off their old bins and old trash cans. They can
also reuse their old trash cans for yard waste. Mr. Mason also stated that the yard waste pickup system
will be no different than it is now.

Chair asked if there is a hotline number set up for questions regarding this program. Mr. Mason
stated that there is an 800 number that was listed in the last mailer and will also be listed in the
upcoming mailer, which goes to the waste hauler center and or people can call the Public Works Office.

Chair asked how the issue of a stolen bin will be addressed. Mr. Mason stated that every bin
will have an individual serial number with a bar code and his office will keep a list of what serial
numbers goes to which address.

Chair asked if a person wishes to purchase a third bin, how this would be addressed. Mr. Mason
stated that the City is asking that the people try to give it a month or so and if additional cart is needed, it
can be ordered with an additional fee, to the taxpayer, of $150 per year for the servicing of that cart.

Councilman Stycos asked if the City has looked at having its own composting program. Mr.
Mason stated that he has looked into it, but he does not think there would be much savings. There are
very strict rules to operate a compost facility. He does not think it would be cost efficient for the City to
operate its own composting facility.

Resolution Requesting that the Mayor and the Public Works Director Address an Allegedly
Dangerous and Defective Sidewalk located at 127 Ausdale Road. Councilman Archetto. [click to
view]

On motion by Council Majority Leader Archetto, seconded by Councilwoman Lee, it was voted
to recommend approval of this Resolution.

Under Discussion:

Mr. Mason stated that the Public Works Department has inspected this area and the sidewalk is
in good condition and does not need remedial work. Many of the homes in the area do not have
sidewalks at all. At this point, the City will not be performing any repairs to the rest of the curbing,
which is in poor condition. There is cobblestone curbing there, which was installed many years ago. He
has suggested to the property owner to remove the cobblestone in its entirety and reseed it.

Council President Lanni stated that if the City repaired the sidewalk and curbing, we would be
setting a precedent throughout the City. If he were the property owner, he would repair this because if
someone was injured there, they would be liable.

Council Minority Leader Favicchio stated that he agrees with Council President Lanni and it
may be a claim if a proper claim was filed.

Chair suggested that Council Majority Leader Archetto advise his constituent to file a claim.

U/Rosalba/2014Public Works Minutes/2014_06_02 3






